                               Pennar & Bufferland Community Association
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th August 2010 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Mel John, Debbie Brown, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Rev. Roger Hart, Peter England and Steven John.
Pembroke Dock NPT was represented by Andrew Griffiths.

Apologies for absence were received from: Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Graham Rennie.
The Chairman thanked the members for attending the August meeting of our community association, then went on to ask if anyone knew of any further developments with any of the items recorded in the minutes of the 13th July meeting.

Stone chippings to make that muddy pathway passable on wet weather days
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that Brian Maddocks (PCC Head of Housing Maintenance) hopes to arrange the delivery of a one tonne bag of stone chippings to the site on Wednesday, 1st September. P&BCA members will equip themselves with the necessary tools and be on hand to spread the stone chippings along sections of the pathway where rainwater usually collects.

P&BCA still hopeful that Pennar will have a street warden

Cllr Tony Wilcox said he hopes that PCC will be able to confirm the appointment of a street warden to work in the Pennar area in September. The job will be to keep the streets and open spaces of Pennar and Bufferland free of litter, spray any weeds growing in the kerb stones and gutters with the approved weed killer, and cut back the hedgerows where they overhang public pathways.

An elderly resident hopes that peace and quietude will reign around Elizabeth Court
Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that the ‘polite’ notice board requesting local youths to practise their football skills on the nearby green amenity area, will be erected very soon. The P&BCA thank Ted Bamford of Llanion Signs, who has made no charge for the work.

A Cross Park resident’s failure to keep his dogs under proper control lands him in a ‘mess’

PCSO Andrew 
Griffiths reported that a Cross Park resident has been charged with criminal damage after he broke one of the right of way marker posts on the Pennar Golf course. The incident occurred following an altercation between the dog owner who failed to exercise proper control over his pets, and a person who remonstrated with him about the likelihood of them fouling the golf course and its pathways.
P&BCA’S donation to help the Pennar children’s Fun Day be a great success 
Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman) proposed that the P&BCA should donate £100 to St Patrick’s Community Hall funds to ensure that our ever popular Fun Day gives the children a wonderful time. Chris John (Chairman) seconded the proposal. Amongst the amusements, there will be a bouncy castle where the children can vent off their surplus energy, and a barbeque and refreshment stall to replace the lost calories. There will also be jumble stalls to keep the parents occupied.
P&BCA members’ concerns about drug dealing in Pennar are being addressed
The members gave their approval to the Secretary’s recent letter to Reg Bevan, the Divisional Operations Superintendent at the Haverfordwest police station. The letter expressed the deep concern our members feel about their perception, that recently there has been an increase in the amount of drug dealing around Pennar and Pembroke Dock. The letter went on to request for a police officer to attend one of our monthly meetings to address the members about the active measures being taken to combat this insidious menace.

In the course of the following discussion on the matter, a member said that he had heard of three recent successful drugs related police raids in the Pennar area.

Incidents of vandalism and inconsiderate behaviour in Lower Pennar

Chris John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman) and PCSO Andrew Griffiths, reported three incidents that disturbed the usual good neighbourliness of Lower Pennar:

1. A car parked in Castle Street had the driver’s side of the windscreen covered in white paint.
2. Residents of Bentlass Terrace, Castle Street and Grove Street were much disturbed by young people, some of them children, riding miniature motorcycles around the streets of Lower Pennar. The machines are unstable and do not seem to be equipped with exhaust silencers. Furthermore, they are unlikely to be insured and can not be taxed for use on the road. 
3. PCSO Andrew Griffiths reported that some young people had been lighting fires in the woodland area at the eastern end of Sycamore Street and he will be visiting the area at irregular times to prevent any reoccurrence.

Service of commemoration for those who fought the oil tank fires after the 1940 bombing raid over Pembroke Dock
Cllr Maureen Colgan announced that a service will be held in the Pennar Golf Club in the memory of the people, some of whom perished, when fighting the fires following the bombing of the Llanreath fuel oil tanks seventy years ago. The service will start at 10.30 a.m. on Thursday, 19th August. Maureen will present a wreath from the people of Pennar and Bufferland.

‘Keep It Local’ the community help group’s appeal has now reached £6000!
Mel John and the committee members of ‘Keep It Local’, the community help group that aids the families of cancer sufferers in the Pembroke and Pembroke Dock area, recently attended a presentation at the Haverfordwest police station, where they were handed a cheque for £150 on behalf of the Dyfed Powys police.

To boost their funds still further, Mel announced a ‘Wax ‘n Koke’ (that means karaoke to most of us) competition to be held in The Alma Inn, starting at 7.30 p.m. on Saturday, 25th September. The organizers are hoping for lots of very brave men with hairy chests to volunteer for the treatment! It was not explained in detail just how the event will proceed, but it sounds excruciating!
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th September 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
